MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 4, 2016
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, November 4, 2016, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on October 21, 2016 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated 1. That the After the Permit for the Back Levee Reach 1 is complete. 2. He is working on the permit for the Fifi Island lights with the Coast Guard. 3. He has a chart made up with the current levee board permits and when to renew them. 4. Gave an update on how much sand was lost on the Hurricane Protection Levee.
A joint motion was made by the Commissioners of the Levee District and unanimously agreed to approve Kajun Bahamas’s LLC letter of no objection to reclaim land and build bulkheads to prevent erosion.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve GIS Engineering to work on the lightning permit for the Fifi Island Breakwater Extension Navigation Lights.

President Camardelle thanked Congressman Scalise 
and Cassidy, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, the Governor, CPRA, levee board commissioners and Jefferson Parish Officials for helping with permitting and funding for more levees and rock breakwaters. President Camardelle also stated he will meet with Congressman Scalise about our projects. Capital Outlay Projects were submitted on October 1st and we are waiting on getting reimbursed for money on engineering for rock breakwater from Capital Outlay which was already approved.
President Camardelle also stated that the Association of Levee Board Annual meeting for the levee boards will be in New Orleans in December. The Lower Mississippi Valley meets right after and this is where everyone comes together to discuss ideas, problems and concerns each levee board is experiencing. The commissioners attend these meetings every year and speak with our federal, state and local representatives as well as US Army Corp of Engineers.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:50 a.m.
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